SYDNEY L. BERGER 1917-1988 CHARLES L. BERGER

WILLIAM J. BRUNE



ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW P.O. Box 5128

EVANSVILLE, IN 47716 TEL. (812) 425-8101 ° FAX (812) 421-5909

July 7, 2020

BERGER@BERGERLAW.COM * http://www.bergerlaw.com



Mr. Jeff Worthington President of Board of Trustees Evansville-Vanderburgh School Corporation 951 Walnut Street Evansville, Indiana 47713

PUBLIC COMMENT

Dear President Worthington:

In response to the EVSC Board of Trustees refusal to meet in public like other boards and allow public comment and at the suggestion of your attorney, I have decided to write to you as the President and leader of our school corporation. I have tried to find in the minutes the agenda item of the Covid 19 Resolution your board adopted but I have not located same. It would be most helpful to the public if your leadership provided more transparency on such difficult subjects in these challenging times. Also, I noted in the June 22nd agenda there was an information item on two contracts with no copy of the bid specifications on line or bids for the refrigeration food service contract. I wonder if your bidding process required each contractor to have a refrigeration license, since one of them did not. Last, I was most disappointed in the response from your highly compensated communication employee to Mr. John Martin's inquiry found in the Saturday, July 11th Evansville Courier. The question from Mr. Martin referred to the early questions from the public that went unanswered. Mr. Woebkenberg failed to answer with any information specifically. He just replied as other officials seem to do with a general non informative to wait for more than what we already have not provided. I would hope for the tax money spent in the Administrative Offices we could do better.

Sincerely,

Charles L. Berger

PERSONAL SERVICE ON July 13, 2020 BY CHARLES L. BERGER

Cc: Earl Hopkins